CITY OF PLYMOUTH BOARD OF AVIATION COMMISSIONERS

April 29, 2021

City of Plymouth Board of Aviation Commissioners met in special session April 29, 2021 at 2:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the City Building, 124 N. Michigan Street, Plymouth, IN.

President Phil Bockman called the meeting to order for Commissioners Houin, Hupka, and Morrison. Commissioners Hupka and Morrision attended virtually through Microsoft Teams. Airport Manager Bill Sheley, City Attorney Sean Surrisi and Airport Engineer Mark Shillington, from Woolpert, were also present. Commissioner Mersch was absent.

Airport Engineer Mark Shillington made a last call for quotes for the Airport Improvement Project sponsored by the Plymouth Board of Aviation Commissioners.

Shillington opened the following sealed quotes:

Reith-Riley Construction Co., 25200 State road 23, South Bend, IN 46614 \$ 1,144,030.19

Phend & Brown, Inc., P.O. Box 150, Milford, IN 46542 \$1,011,186.96

Shillington asked President Bockman to open and read aloud the engineer's estimate.

Bockman opened the following estimate:

Estimate of Probable Cost \$890,000.00

Commissioners Houin and Morrison moved and seconded to take the bids opened under advisement. The motion carried.

Other Business

None

There being no other business to come before the board, Board Members Houin and Morrison moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried and the meeting was declared adjourned at 2:19 p.m.

Kathryn Hickman Jung

Recording Secretary